United States Department of the Interior

OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY
Washington, DC 20240

FEB 15 2018
Dear Tribal Leader:

On December 6, 2017, 1 announced a series of consultation sessions on a list of questions
regarding potential revisions to fee-to-trust regulations at 25 C.F.R. Part 151. One of
these sessions, scheduled for January 23, 2018, in Mashantucket, Connecticut, was
cancelled due to the government-wide shutdown. I am rescheduling this session for the
following date and time:

Date Time Location
(Local)
Thursday, March 15, 2018 9:00 a.m. — Foxwoods Resort Casino
1:00 p.m. 350 Trolley Line Boulevard
Mashantucket, CT 06338

If you have already provided an RSVP to the cancelled January session, we will carry
forward your RSVP to this new rescheduled session. If you have not already provided an
RSVP but plan on attending this session, please email consultation@bia.gov.

To accommodate this rescheduling, the deadline for receipt of written input to
consultation@bia.gov is now midnight Eastern Time June 30, 2018.

Please feel free to visit the following website, or contact Ms. Elizabeth Appel at
(202) 273-4680, if you would like any additional information on this effort:

https://www.indianaffairs.gov/as-ia/raca/regulations-development-andor-under-
review/fee-trust-regulations-25-cfr-151

I look forward to our consultation on this topic and appreciate your flexibility in adapting
to this new schedule.

Sincerely,

John Tahsuda
Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary —
Indian Affairs



